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EDITORIAL

Facing me as | sit at my desk writing these few lines, is a copy of Bertha Ehrmann's
famous "DESIDERATA" which opens thus: "Go placidly amid the noise and the haste and
remember what peace there may be in silence ..." It has faced me for many years and
it has been a source of inspiration and hope on many occaslions. However, | am thinking
now that perhaps these opening words are being taken too seriously and that the great
"silence" by our readers is having an adverse affect upon this journal. However, one
was greatly encouraged this Quarter, following the Query Corner questions in our last
issue. The subject is one now waiting to be more deeply explored and the influx of
members' replies to Ron Hollis is most encouraging. As a result, they have all been
published in full herein. | hope this is the beginning of a re-awakening by all who
collect this area of Czechoslovakian philately; with Bohemla and Moravia, too, we hope.

One never likes to read editors' moans and groans in society journals — and | have seen
a real 'beauty' recently — it was really awful! There is no need for it because where
the membership is deeply interested in its subject, there will always be those who will
kindly find the time and energy to write articles for the journal in question. Well now,
all that is what | really hope because we are now surely and certainly getting to the
bottom of the pile in regard to new material for CZECHOUT.

Since | took over this pleasant task for the Society, members and others have been most
helpful with some extremely good, basic philatelic articles. However, for quite a long
time now there has been this great silence ... | don't know why but can think of some
valid reasons perhaps. So, just for a change, | am asking members to please mull this
over and then send me whatever they can. If you are not an expert at writing, do not
let this deter you, please. Provide us with the facts and, hopefully some illustrat-
ive material and we will do the rest for you.

I+ could be that you simply have a very interesting cover or two that you feel members
would like to see or that may be puzzling you. Send them to the Editor and see if your
fellow members can help out. They will, if they can.

We wish you all happy collecting at the commencement of another philatelic 'season',
* S0 ... "Good Hunting" .... and you know the address!

AJK.
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